
 
October 20, 2014 
 
 
Email 
ccohrs@americancementcompany.com 
 
 
Mr. Cary Cohrs, President     SPCD-14-0802 
American Cement Company, LLC  
P.O. Box 445 
Sumterville, Florida  33585 
 
 
 Sumter County – SW WACS # 98523 
 American Cement Company Waste Tire Processing Facility Permit Renewal 
 Permit Application No. 0297136-002-WT-02 Complete 
 
Dear Mr. Cohrs: 
 
Your application for permit, DEP File Number 0297136-002-WT-02, is considered complete as 
of October 7, 2014.  The original permit application and appropriate fee was received October 7, 
2014.  We will make every effort to issue our final agency action as quickly as possible. 
  
The Department has reviewed the Closure Cost Estimating Form for Solid Waste Facilities, form 
62-701.900(28), which was included in Attachment 8 of the Application.  The Form was 
certified by Veronica Sgro, P.E., of Koogler & Associates, Inc. The closing cost was estimated at 
$4,824.00, which was calculated as the permitted capacity of 80.4 tons of tires stored at the 
facility multiplied by the estimated disposal cost of $60 per ton.  The estimated disposal cost was 
provided by McGee Tire Company of Apopka Florida.  The cost estimates are approved by the 
Department.  
 
The most recent document received by the Department to demonstrate financial assurance was 
approved on October 9, 2014 for the amount of $10,000.  Please note, if the approved estimates 
include a decrease in either the closing or long term care amounts, this communication is not 
authorization to decrease that amount in the financial instrument.  Contact Susan Eldredge, 
FDEP Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399 for 
authorization to decrease when applicable.  
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If you have any questions, please contact Stephen Amirault at (407) 897-2942 or by e-mail at 
stephen.amirault@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
______________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste & Air Resource Programs Administrator 
 
 
 
cc:   
FDEP Solid Waste Financial Coordinator, solid.waste.financial.coordinator@dep.state.fl.us 
Wanda Parker Garvin – FDEP Central District, wanda.parker@dep.state.fl.us  
Gloria DePradine – FDEP Central District, Gloriajean.depradine@dep.state.fl.us 
Charles Robertson, Environmental Manager, American Cement Company, 
      (crobertson@americancementcompany.com) 
Veronica Sgro, P.E., Koogler and Associates (vsgro@kooglerassociates.com) 
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